
MBCG Meeting Notes 01-12-2022 

Attendees: Joe and Sandy Lacy 75 Midget, David Nordby 78 MGBGT,Ron Dennis 69 MG Midget, Will Daehler and Kaye 
Gmur 63 TR4, Steve and Debbie Lea 75 MGB,Dave and Leslie Griffith Triumphs, Dave Smitherson 74 MGB, Sue 
Springstead 79 MGB, Andy Oei 72 Spitfire, Vic Soderstrom 60 MGA 78 Sptifire 87 XJ6, Tom and Shirley Smith 76 TR6 
Triumph 74 MG Midget, Richard Campbell 78 Spitfire, Sarah and Ray Teschke 80 MGB 
 
Meeting called to order by President Ray Teschke at 6:40 PM.  
 

OFFICER REPORTS 
SECRETARY’S REPORT: Meeting minutes can be found on the clubs website  www.madbrits.org in the Rumblings tab. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: Dave Nordby is collecting dues for 2022.   
The dues have increased to $25.  The current balance is about $1000.00 
 
VP:  Ron Dennis will be added to membership list.  Working on finding a place to make new name tags for new members 
and others who have lost theirs. Andy Oie has hats and will bring those to the next meeting for anyone interested. 
  
WEB MASTER:   There is a sign up form on the website for new members. 
 

OLD BUSINESS: 
Holiday Party was held on Dec. 11 at 6:00pm at Gene and Judy Davis’s house.   A big THANK YOU to Gene and Judy for 
hosting once again.  A good time was had by all.  The 2022 Holiday Party will be hosted by Kaye Gmur and Will Daehler 
at their home in New Glarus on Dec. 10. A suggestion by Shirley Smith to move the start time to afternoon.  This was 
endorsed by all.  Details will be advised as the time approaches. 

 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Dues of $25.00 due to David Nordby.  Please send him a check if you haven’t yet. 
Meetings will continue through summer and perhaps include a drive to a destination.   
Tech day and Ladies Day are still up for discussion.  Sarah will check with Dawn in Stoughton who has historically hosted 
Ladies Day.  Ron Dennis will talk to Chris Beebe, former owner of Foreign Car Specialists.  Mr. Beebe has a location in 
Brooklyn and may be will to invite the club to see his collection. 
 
Elections will be held in March.  If anyone is interested in running please let President Ray Teschke know.  At this time all 
current officers have agreed to maintain their office is so desired at March elections. 
 
Debbie Lea will link the Club’s Facebook to the Website for further visability. 
 
Car Show:  Dave Griffith will check on Cars on State to see if this is happening in 2022.  Botham’s Show is done after 25 
years.  Will Daehler mentioned some of the National Shows:  The TRA (Triumph Register of American) in Gettysburg June 
20-24, Kaswtner Cup in Pittsburg July 16, and The VTR (Vintage Triumph Registry) in Galena August 29 – September 2. 
 

NEXT MEETINGS:  February 9 @ Maple Tree Inn at 6:30pm 

 
Motion to adjourn by Kaye, seconded by Sandy.  Meeting adjourned at 7:40pm. 
 

 

 

http://www.madbrits.org/

